THORNGUMBALD, CAMERTON & RYEHILL PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF A MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 29 JUNE 2022

Present: Cllrs Adamson, Bottomley, Ferrier, Forbes, Forrester, Kirlew-Morris, Lundgren, Melia-

Craven, Richardson

Guests: Ward Councillor D Winter

593. **Declaration of Interest:**

None

594. Apologies for absence:

Cllr Hardy, Munro, Twidal

595. Confirmation of Minutes:

The Minutes of the meeting held on 18 May 2022 were **RESOLVED** as a correct record of the proceedings thereat. Cllrs Adamson, Forbes, Forrester, Lundgren abstained due to not attending at the meeting.

596. Clerk's Report:

- A public Meeting to update residents on Rough Sleeper (Ricky) following his 2 Year
 Criminal Behaviour Order went ahead on 24 May 2022 as arranged. Officers from ERYC,
 Police, Ward Councillors and Parish Council were in attendance and a small number of
 residents attended to receive the update on the Court outcome. Resident's questions were
 answered and everyone agreed that it was an unfortunate but necessary outcome and
 hopefully Ricky will receive the help that he needs in the future.
- Lighting of the Beacon on Thursday 2nd June was very well attended with some residents joining in with a drink at the New Royal Mail to celebrate the commencement of Queens Platinum Jubilee Celebrations.
- The Jubilee Gala planned for Sunday 5th June on Plumtree Road Playing Field had to be quickly rescheduled to the Village Hall due to severe weather warnings. The event was still a great success with children's games and dog show very well attended. The stall holders in the hall all did very well. The crowning of the Jubilee King and Queen and the presentation of the Silver Salver to Shelly Bentley also took place. A big thank you to Cllr Twidal for helping set up the hall.
- I am still waiting a reply from ERYC David Woodmansey for an update on the installation of the public footbridge from Camerton to Marsh Lane Ryehill, I will contact him again next week to chase up.
- A number of residents have raised concerns over the length of time the footpath works are taking place in the village. This work is done by different teams and they are working throughout the East Riding, the email originally sent said the works would be completed by end of September.
- The wooden train has been removed from the Amenity Area play park due to it being damaged. This will be repaired and returned when done.

- The Memorial bench at the entrance to the allotments that was removed last year due to it being damaged, has been repaired, power washed and is being re-stained. This will be put back over the next couple of weeks.
- Holderness Health have confirmed that the next forum will now go ahead on 16th August, concerns were raised that numbers had fallen dramatically and Holderness Health asked if there was still a need for this. As discussed at May Meeting Cllrs Ferrier and Richardson will attend.
- I have emailed ERYC Environmental Health and Enforcement regarding the property with a
 very large amount of waste at front and rear of the property which is causing problems for
 the neighbours. I am waiting to hear back from Enforcement.
- I have received complaints again regarding the flats on Plumtree Road (opposite the school), again due to excessive waste piled up outside, I have also reported this to ERYC Environmental Health and Enforcement to follow up.
- I am not aware of any further problems with animals getting into the cemetery from the adjacent farm, but will continue to monitor.
- Tree Pruning work on Playing Field and Amenity Area will commence next week.

597. Receive Information:

- Members received email from ERYC regarding Police and Crime Commissioner £1m grant fund to run over next 3 years. The fund will offer grants towards community safety projects and designed to kick start local projects. Cllr Richards suggested some sort of art based project to involve local kids in street art on any buildings or sheds, garages etc in the Parish. A local artist who did some of the work down bankside who creates beautiful dragonfly and floral work in and around Hull. They could create work with a small donation from the owner, this might install a sense of pride from our young people and a link with older residents and our youth which is sometimes difficult to achieve. Members asked if she could look further into this and bring back to next meeting.
- Cllr Kirlew-Morris asked if more litter bins could be installed around the village, he has
 noticed whilst out and about litter picking that some areas create more litter and would
 benefit from a bin. Members asked if he could identity these areas (possibly with
 photos), clerk to do a map of where all bins are sited and speak to ERYC regarding the
 installation and cost to the Parish.
- Members received email from ERYC P Bellotti regarding informal drop-in events to look at ways to work with Town and Parish Councils in how better to deliver some services to the area.
- Members received email from Ranfield Energy Solutions informing of a drop-in event relating to the Harbour Farm Solar Consultation.

ERYC – Planning Decisions

- 21/01612/PLF The New Royal Mail, Main Road, Thorngumbald Erection of a single storey extension to rear and retention of existing flue to rear (retrospective application) - APPROVED
- 22/00864/PLF Land East or Mulberry Hill, Main Road, Thorngumbald Erection of dwelling (Revised scheme) - APPROVED
- 22/01000/PLF 6 Elm Tree Close, Thorngumbald Construction of extension to existing dormer to front - APPROVED

598. **To Resolve:**

- T Weaver of ERYC Highways has responded to the request to have bollards installed on Marsh Lane, Ryehill to prevent parking on the grass verge. He asked that the following concerns be raised with members prior to agreeing this work to be done:
 - 1. The vehicles that park there may migrate to the other side of the road, half on the footway, restricting pedestrians.
 - 2. Vehicles would still park alongside the bollards and restrict the width of Marsh Lane.
 - 3. The parked vehicles would migrate further south and start parking outside the properties, potential causing access problems.

Following discussion, members agreed that installing bollards could create a bigger problem so **RESOLVED** not to move forward with this. Clerk asked to write to the gym to raise the concerns of residents in Ryehill.

- Clerk obtained a quote to repair 3 items of equipment on the playing field which have been reported damaged. Clerk met with Cllrs Bottomley and Ferrier (PF Committee) so they could see the problems. The quote to replace wetpour under Cantilever Swing and Supanova plus remove existing zip wire chain and seat and replace with new is £3,800.00 - RESOLVED
- Members received a copy of the Year End Audit Report and the 2021/22 Annual AGAR.
 Some Amber points had been raised by the Auditor but nothing that raised any concerns. Both the Audit Report and AGAR were RESOLVED
- Members received details of bench to be purchased with the Grant received for Platinum Jubilee – this will be erected in the Cemetery alongside the Rowan Tree that was planted for the Queen's Green Canopy - RESOLVED

• Planning Application:

22/01253/PLF – 5 The Turrets, Hooks Lane, Thorngumbald - Erection of fence to side and rear following removal of existing fence (Retrospective) - Members are aware of a number of properties in the Parish who have a similar boundary fence that may or may not have planning permission so did not wish to make a comment either way but will accept whatever decision is made by ERYC – **RESOLVED**

22/01952/TPO – Greenlands, 3 The Turrets, Hooks Lane, Thorngumbald - THORNGUMBALD VILLAGE - 1975 (REF 83) A3 - Fell 1 no. Monterey Cypress tree (T1) due to lark bark-included union; Fell 2 no. Monterey Cypress trees (T2 & T3) due to a significant change in exposure and size no longer suitable to the site; Fell 1 no. dead Cherry tree (T4) and 1 no. dead Larch tree (T6); Fell 1 no. Cherry tree (T5) due to extremely low vigour and is nearly dead; Crown lift 1 no. Hornbeam tree (T7) to 3 metres due to low canopy overhanging garden; Fell 1 no. Plum tree (T8) due to stem leaning at 45 degrees over the garden; Crown lift 1 no. Plum tree (T9) to 3 metres over the garden and 5 metres over the highway, crown thin by 10%, prune historic stubs back to previous pruning points and crown clean due to low canopy over the garden and over the road; Fell 1 no. Plum tree (G10) due to the tree being self-seeded; Crown lift 1 no. group of Plum trees (G10) to 3 metres over the garden and shed and crown thin by 10% due to low hanging canopy and close proximity to shed; Fell 1 no. Sycamore tree (T11) due to poor location with limited room for further growth; Crown lift 1 no. Birch tree (T12) to 3 metres due to low canopy over the driveway; Remove 1

no. Ash tree (G13) due Ash dieback infection; Crown lift 1 no. Cherry tree (G13) to 2.5 metres and crown reduce by removing 1 no. secondary limb due to the formation of a bark included union and to give clearance over footpath and driveway - Members agreed that due to these trees having a TPO they will accept the decision of the Tree Officer - **RESOLVED**

22/01466/PLF – Pillar Box Cottage, Main Road, Camerton – Construction of a vehicular access and hardstanding - Whilst Members do not object to this planning application for the construction of a new vehicular access, they did question whether the applicants boundary drawn in red was correct as it appears to include part of the highway at the front of the property and part of the access to the adjacent access to GLD Auto Services Entrance – **RESOLVED**

599. Accounts for Payment

Accounts for Payment - 19 May - 22 June 2022	
Bank charges – 16.5.22	10.00
A V Russell Expenses – zoom annual fee	143.88
Bounce About – jubilee	65.0
B Russell – fuel	36.36
A Russell Expenses – Defib pad	64.90
A Russell Expenses – jubilee Trophies	19.35
P & T Bunting – jubilee bunting	24.00
A Russell Expenses – Beacon Gas Lighter	20.99
Cherish Always – Platinum Bunting	10.00
A V Russell Expenses – Jubilee & phone top up	145.00
The Rosette Lady – jubilee rosettes	59.98
Cherish Always – jubilee pack	14.99
Brandon Hire Station – event toilet	380.00
M Wilson – fuel	110.94
Shepphard Nurseries – planters	301.60
PASS – fogging solution	25.13
M Wilson – fuel	70.02
A V Russell Expenses – ESET & phone top up	89.71
B Russell – fuel	31.73
J Cranwell – stamps	85.00
B Russell – fuel & roads ahead	33.29
Supplies – cleaning	102.85
Wel Medical – AED kit	34.68
Public Sector Audit – internal audit	563.80
Ryehill Building Supplies – sand and cement	66.69
Tony Cook Ltd – fencing	3146.05
Business Stream – playing fields	7.00
Business Stream – allotments	169.13
ERYC – cemetery rates	172.91
Bank Charges – 15.6.22	8.00
Supplies – vat missed from last payment	5.98
Eon – electricity	252.00
Eon – gas	218.00
NEST pension	114.76
John Deere – monthly instalment	163.09
KCOM – office	120.00
Everflow - Water	27.64
Siemens – Photocopier Lease	1194.98
HMRC	967.77
Wages	
Clerk)	
Village Hall Secretary)	4372.85
Maintenance/Caretaker)	
Cleaner)	

Accounts for June were discussed and **RESOLVED**Monthly bank reconciliations and Budgets were received - **RESOLVED**

600)_	Α	O	Q:
$\circ \circ \circ$		$\boldsymbol{\Gamma}$	J	ч.

- Cllr Ferrier asked for Community Speed Watch to be put back on agenda for discussion.
- Playing Field Committee to meet to put together a 'Letter of Intent' and bring to July meeting

Chairman	Dated: